
O-3 Past President's Report 

MPLA Board Meeting  

December 5, 2013 

 

 

A proposed 2014 budget was created and discussed with the Administration committee.  It will 

be presented to the Executive Board on Thursday, December 5, 2013, for approval.  

 

The evaluations of MPLA’s paid staff were completed, compiled, and discussed with the 

Administration committee.  As past-president and according to the MPLA Manual of Procedure, 

I will recommend that all three staff members, Judy Zelenski, Executive Secretary; Abby Moore, 

Newsletter Editor; and Dan Chaney, Webmaster; be reappointed.     

 

I have been in contact with most of the universities in Utah requesting donations for the MPLA 

Leadership Institute.  The response has been terrific!  Please see the other reports about the 

Leadership Institute for more details. 

 

JaNae Kinikin 

MPLA Past President 


